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March 18, 2024 

Kathleen K. McCarthy 
Community Planning and Development Representative 
U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development 
Office of Community Planning and Development 
Philadelphia Regional Office 
The Strawbridge Building 
801 Market Street 
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19107-3380 
 

Dear Kathleen, 

The Town of Bloomsburg received its letter dated March 18, 2024, regarding HUD’s review of its 

Program Year 2022 CAPER. At the conclusion of this letter, it was requested that the Town of 

Bloomsburg notify your office within 35 days regarding any comments.  

Please accept this letter as formal notification that the Town of Bloomsburg has received and reviewed 

this letter. The Town has no comments concerning the CAPER review. 

Ms. Shrawder will also take the initiative, on behalf of the Town of Bloomsburg, to inform the general 

public, interested citizen organizations, and non-profit entities, of the performance letter sent by HUD 

on March 18, 2024. 

Thank you for the technical assistance that you provide our community as it relates to our CDBG 

program. Please contact Ms. Shrawder of any matters related to our CDBG program moving forward. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Lisa Dooley, Town Manager 
Town of Bloomsburg 
 
CC: Justin Hummel, Mayor, Town of Bloomsburg 
       Jamie Shrawder, SEDA-Council of Governments 


